
BRIEF PRO SE AMICUS CURIAE IN SUPPORT OF THE PETITIONER 

CARYN ANN HARLOS PETITIONER v. LIBERTARIAN NATIONAL COMMITTEE 

RE: Suspension of the LNC Secretary, Ms. Caryn Ann Harlos 

Dear Members of the Judicial Committee, 

I apologize if this point has already been made, but looking at the briefs sent to the 
committee thus far I haven’t seen the following point specifically made. 

Per Article 14, Section 4 of the Libertarian Party Bylaws: 

“The National Committee shall respect the vote of the delegates at nominating 
conventions and provide full support for the Party’s nominee for President and 
nominee for Vice-President as long as their campaigns are conducted in 
accordance with the platform of the Party.” (emphasis added) 

Chase Oliver and Mike ter Maat were elected as the nominees for President and 
Vice President respectively at the 2024 Libertarian Convention.  The campaign for 
these candidates conducted their campaign in accordance with the platform of the 
party, and to the best of my knowledge there was no effort made to say otherwise. 

I have direct knowledge that the campaign team for Mr. Oliver and Mr. ter Maat 
reached out to the LNC Secretary, Ms. Harlos, asking that she send the appropriate 
documentation regarding their nominations to the Colorado Secretary of State. 

Ms. Harlos was doing her duty as the duly elected Secretary of the LNC, per the 
Bylaws, in providing that documentation to the Colorado Secretary of State. 
Therefore, I believe that this is certainly not cause for removal from the position of 
Secretary. 

In Liberty, 

Honor (Mimi) Robson 
Former Chair, Libertarian Party of California (2018-2023) 
Life Member, Libertarian Party 
Life Member, Libertarian Party of California   

 

 


